THE ENCHANTMENT FLYER

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE TIN LIZZIES OF ALBUQUERQUE

VOLUME 41 NO. 7 JULY 2019



Second place trophy from the museum car show on May 19 .

The Enchantment Flyer is published monthly for the Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque for their viewing. If you have something you would like to submit, please contact Linda at 505 459 5897 or email lmrrieldeal@msn.com Thanks for reading and keep on a T'ing!

Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque PO Box 30473 Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473

www.tinlizziesofabq.com



We are an official chapter of the MTFCA and membership is encouraged. Dues are \$40 per year which includes the Vintage Ford Magazine and free admission to the museum among other things. Send your membership to:

MTFCA
PO Box 996
Richmond, IN 47375-0996
765 373 3106 or email susan@mtfca.com

President's Message

July 2019

The Tin Lizzies will celebrate July 4th with the Corrales parade and the lunch gathering afterward at the Azevedo's. We dress up our cars and dress selves in 4th of July regalia and enjoy the Corrales event. The first Corrales parade we participated in was in 2011. Marilyn rode with Lorna in her speedster and Paul in Larry's speedster and we drove our restored 1920 Touring the first time in 2012. However, we boiled over before the parade. The next year we had a new "Brass Works" radiator which has cooled the 1920 effectively the past 7 years. Parades are always enjoyable, but as a driver of a Model T, I want the parade to move along since slow moving Model T's tend to run hot. The lunch back at the Azevedo's is always enjoyable. We socialize with our Tin Lizzie members and the Model A and Ford V8 folks.

I have always looked forward to July 4 throughout my life. Growing up in Denver our family was usually somewhere in the Colorado Mountains on the 4th. My grandparents had a home in Estes Park near Rocky Mountain National Park and on one occasion I remember a rather close call with a "cherry bomb"-fortunately these are no longer available. The last 20 years I have watched The Capital 4th celebration from Washington, D.C.

Have a safe and happy 4th.



Do

June 27, 2019 New Members

Nino Ortega, Tin Lizzie member Orlando Ortega's brother, and his wife Rita became new members in June. Their sons and wives also joined -Joe and Yvonne Ortega and Anthony and Randi Ortega. Nino, a retired contractor, always admired his brother's previous touring T but at the time didn't have time. Now, that he is retired, he asked Orlando to sell him the 1926 Roadster Pickup which Orlando recently purchased from Tin Lizzie member Tom MacGugan in Las Cruces. Nino along with his sons Joe, an elementary school teacher in Portales and Anthony, a plumber, brought the Roadster to the June 22^{nd} work day at Larry's. They learned a lot about the Model T and were excited to see the T run well after some changes and adjustments.

A Recent Donation to the Tin Lizzies June 22, 2019

President Paul Duncan announces that Portales resident and Tin Lizzie member Orlando Ortega Jr. has donated to the Tin Lizzies a full scale replica of Henry Ford's first engine. The running engine was built by Orlando with the assistance of machinist Leonard Ridenour We will have a demonstration of the working model at a future meeting.

REMINDER: Membership renewal for 2020 is just a just a few months away. If you have any questions, please contact Marilyn.

Tin Lizzies Library......

There are many books and other media ready to be checked out. For a listing of all that is available, you can access it from our website.

www.tinlizziesofabq.com or contact our Librarian - Mark Dominguez



Hospitality Corner

Please let Fran know if/when you hear of something.

Thank you



FYI....

Because we have been fortunate to acquire so many new members and in an effort to learn everyone's name, those who have a name badge, PLEASE wear them on a regular basis to our meetings, breakfast and any "club function".

FYI....

If you would like a Tin Lizzies name badge, please let me know how you want your name to appear and if you would like a pin back or a magnet back and send your information to lmrrieldeal@msn.com or call Linda @ 505 459 5897. They will cost around \$11.00 each which will include shipping but I will let you know for sure once the order comes in and contact each of you with your cost.

FYI....

Do you have a t-shirt, jacket, sweatshirt or cap that you would like to have our Tin Lizzies logo embroidered on? If so, for about \$10 or so it can be taken care of. Please visit

The Image Creator
4730 D Jefferson NE
Albuquerque, NM 87109
Tell them Linda sent you. Contact me for questions.

UP COMING EVENTS 2019.....

For a listing of all remaining breakfast dates, locations and any additional information, please see page 5. (page can be printed to have a hardcopy)

For a listing of our remaining meeting dates, please see page 5. (page can be printed to have a hardcopy)

Tin Lizzies 2019 Events:

July 4th - Parade in Corrales. Be at Azevedo's by 8 am to decorate and bring a side dish or dessert.

July 13 after breakfast we may be visiting the Gutierrez-Hubbell House

July 21 - Harvey House Tour

August 18 - Rich Ford Edgewood September 2 - Power Ford September 8 - State Fair September 18 - 22 Fall tour A Trail and Two Rails for Santa Fe. Stay tuned for additional information.

October - Balloon Fiesta

NMCCC 2019 Events:

July 12-13 Annual Collector Car Appreciation Day. 11 am - 3pm www.nmcarcouncil.com

August 11 Annual All Clubs Picnic www.nmcarcouncil.com

September 27 - 29 Swap Meet @ Isleta Casino. Hotel rooms available \$119 per night. www.nmcarcouncil.com See pg 8 for additional information

Other Events:

Do you have a passion for real old cars? Do you like to collect pictures, models, advertisements, parts or just like to talk about old cars? If so, come visit the Horseless Carriage Club of America HCCA - Albuquerque Chapter on the 4th Tuesday of each month 7 pm at Ortega's located @ 3671 Wyoming NE. Call John Hayne 505 294 4434 for more information.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!

Marilyn Duncan
Art Gebeau
John Hayne
Larry Langdon
David Merewether
Paul Musgrave
Kathy Neidigk
Amy O'Brien
MaryAnn O'Brien
Orlando Ortega
Clyde Stanfield
Cole Wedekind
Ashley Wing





Luke & Allison Berglund
John & Carol Burnett
Mark & Sharon Dominguez
Paul & Marilyn Duncan

HAPPY BIRTHDAY and ANNIVERSRY to New Members for June

Randi Ortega

Anthony & Randi Ortega

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS: Not only for our new members, but for everyone. **PLEASE** let Marilyn Duncan know if you have a change in information. She will update the membership roster accordingly and have a hardcopy available. Welcome to all of our new members.

Model T Insurance: Even though we have insurance for our Club through MTFCA, you still need to have your Model T insured. Check out Hagerty, JC Taylor and Classic Auto.

Welcome to The Tin Lizzies Family: Joe & Yvonne Ortega and Anthony & Randi Ortega.

FOR SALE:

1924 Model T Tudor sedan $\sim $12,000$ (negotiable) Includes – Tachometer, 2-speed Ruckstell rear end, directional signals, Model A carb with air cleaner, distributor, spare tire and wheel (mounted). Contact Carolyn Souther at csouther 7@gmail.com or 505 328 8018. (see picture below on left)

1921 "Doctors" Coupe with suicide doors. Runs good but needs a little TLC. Rocky Mountain brakes, 12-volt system, electric starter, new battery in October 2018, beautiful wood steering wheel, oil dip stick, motor meter, miscellaneous odd & ends. All of this for only \$7,200. Contact Betty @ 505 345 1329. (see picture below on right)

1956 Ford Custom Line Sedan \$2,700. Located in Corrales — runs and drives great. Call Scott Stuart at 505 934 8390. (see picture below in center)

Free 15 page illustrated list of 1911 - 1927 Model T Parts, assemblies and single items - some you wont find in catalogues or swap meets. Are you restoring a T or thinking of building a speedster? Save on shipping and call John Hayne @ 505 294 4434.

1926 Roadster—Used as a ranch vehicle in Magdalena. Contact Gene 505 379 8634 for information.

Don Souther's 1924 Tudor Sedan





Scott Stuart's 1956 Ford Custom Line

> Betty Housholder's 1921 Doctors Coupe



If you would like to sponsor a breakfast, or bring snacks to one of our meetings, call Linda Riel @ 459-5897, or email lmrrieldeal@msn.com. Those signed up, please contact Linda ASAP when you have chosen the location.

T n Vittles			
Date	Hosted By	Place	
7/13	Dave Ferro	Abuelita's @ 6083 Isleta Blvd SW (3 miles S of Rio Bravo) 9:00 am. Visit Gutierrez-Hubbell House afterwards NOTE TIME CHANGE	
8/10	Sharron & RitaLoy	tba	
9/14	Phil & Jessica Lance	tba	
10/12	Vaughn Rockafellow	tba	
11/9	Bob & Robbi Ross	Egg & I @ 6901 Menaul NE (Louisiana between Chili's & Sheraton)	
December	No Breakfast	No Breakfast	

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE

BREAKFAST STARTS @ 8:00 A.M. UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED

SOME FOOD FOR THOUGHT: HAVE YOU CONSIDERED PUTTING TOGETHER A LITTLE TOUR/EXCURSION AFTER HOSTING A BREAKFAST.

Meeting Refreshments			
Date	Provided By	Provided By	
7/25	Bob & Robbi Ross	Larry & Lorna Azevedo	
8/22	Ice Cream Social	Ice Cream Social	
9/26	Brian Dean	Jeff Richards	
10/24	Al & Marilyn Schwanke		
11/21	Guys With Pies	Guys With Pies	1 week early due to Thanksgiving on the 28th
December	No Meeting	No Meeting	

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE

Past Happenings: {all pictures are from our website} - Breakfast on June 1, 2019 @ The Vineyard









Host Betty and other Tin Lizzies outside with their T's enjoying the beautiful morning and the "gang" inside doing one of the things we do besteat





Work Day on June 8, 2019

Larry measuring the height of a valve and Leonard cutting a valve to length. Larry checking the fit of a triple gear pin. Oil slots milled into the babbitt to facilitate lubrication.









First time visitor John getting a look at Buster. Phil & Bob mounting a new set of tire on a 21" wire wheel. Bob looking over a front fender for Scott to see what needs to be done to weld it up. A 1913 frame rail that Mark W is going to disassemble.







"Innovations"

With the blessings of the Tin Lizzies Board of Directors, we are going to initiate a new project that we hope will entertain and inform everyone who has an interest on Model T's. Most of our club members have benefited from the unpublished knowledge and experience gathered by associating with the drivers, mechanics, engineers and tinkerers who own T's. We realized that many of us have made discoveries and forged innovations on our own and that some of these are unique and maybe useful to other owners. We would periodically like to share our experiences by presenting "this is how you can do it" articles with enough tech details that you can take to your shop and turn out a finished product. Whether you have a bone stock T or a wild speedster, we hope you find something useful from "Innovations". Our first article, available now on the Tin Lizzies website is about designing and installing cycle fenders on a speedster. Enjoy, and let us know what you would like to see in future posts.

Here is an overview of our upcoming September tour Wednesday thru Sunday:

"A Trail and Two Rails For Santa Fe"

Plan to arrive Raton NM on September 18th in the early afternoon. Raton is approximately 230 miles from Albuquerque (around 3 hours and 30 minutes driving time).

Tour Headquarters in Raton: Best Western Plus on US 64 (473 Clayton Road) 1 (575) 445-8501 Group Rate: \$132/night

Alternative accommodations in the immediate vicinity: Quality Inn (next door) \$104.50 1(575) 445-4200, Casa Lemus Inn and Restaurant (across the highway) \$70 king and \$79 two queens 1(575) 445-4024. All three establishments have adequate trailer parking. A Microtel and Motel 8 are also near. For RVers, the Willow Springs RV Park is a couple of blocks away at 1025 Frontage Road 1(575) 445-1200.

On 18th and 19th, tour Raton vicinity, visit Sugarite Canyon State Park, Village of Folsom and Folsom Museum, Folsom Falls, Capulin Volcano National Monument, and drive across majestic Johnson Mesa (home of the former community of Bell).

On 20th, trailer cars from Raton to Clayton NM.

Tour headquarters in Clayton: the historic Eklund Hotel, 15 Main Street 1(575) 374-2551.

Group Rate: \$85/night

Alternative accommodations: Quality Inn and Suites (1120 South 1st Street) 1(575) 374-2551, Super 8 by Wyndham (1425 South 1st Street) 1(575) 374-8127. There are two RV parks in Clayton, Coyote Keeth's (1 Mary Bird Lane) 1(575) 447-5566, and Clayton RV Park (903 South 5th Street) 1(575) 374-9508.

On 20th and 21st, tour Clayton vicinity and visit Rita Blanca National Grassland, several Santa Fe Trail sites/landmarks, and Clayton Lake State Park where over 500 dinosaur tracks are visible.

Depart for home on the 22nd. Suggestion: visit Fort Union National Monument near Watrous on the way home.

Come join us for a fun tour of discovery in northeastern New Mexico. More detailed tour information to follow.

This is the third installment of Veterans' of the Tin Lizzies...

Thanks to all who shared their information, and thank you all who served who we did not get information from. We honor you and we thank you for your service!

Barbara Wright.

Householder, Michael

Joined the Marine Corp in 1975 at age 19 and was sent to Asia/Vietnam. He missed his High School graduation because he had to report for basic training the same day. He was a Field Radio Operator. He left the service in 1978. Deceased in 2018. (From Betty)



Merewether, David

Entered the USMC at age 17 in 1954. His job was Electronic Technician Radar Instructor and served in Korea, he got out of the service at age 20 in 1957. "Although I am a Korean War Veteran, I joined just as the war ended. I spent my career in San Diego". (From David)

Duncan, Paul

US Public Health Services/Indian Health Services

After completing our medical internships. I was drafted in the "physician draft" for the Viet Nam War. Marilyn and I reported for duty August 1, 1970 to the Alaska Native Medical Center in Anchorage, Alaska as a General Medical Officer in the Indian Health Service, a branch of the United States Public Health Service Commissioned Corps (PHS), one of the seven uniformed services of the United States, with the rank of Lieutenant Commander. My main field medical responsibility was as the physician liaison for the six Alaska Native communities on Kodiak Island outside of Kodiak City. Marilyn was a civilian physician working at the Alaska Native Medical Center and she accompanied me on twice yearly field clinics to Kodiak Island where we spent time in the 6 Island Native communities for six weeks at a time. Another part of my duty was the responsibility for care of injured/sick foreign and domestic merchant seamen in the Aleutian Chain of Islands, where Russian and Japanese fisherman commercially fished. After their care was completed they were accompanied back to their home country. When he wasn't doing the above tasks, he worked in a general medical clinic. He was honorably discharged in the summer of 1972 and used his post graduate Veteran's educational benefits at UNM. (From Paul Duncan)

41st Annual NMCCC Swap Meet @ Isleta Resort/Casino September 27th thru 29th

Single Space 9 x 18 \$20 Pull ?Thru 9 x 36 \$35 Side by Side 18 x 18 \$35 Oversized 14 x 46 \$60

Call 505 450 1203 or email swapmeet@nmcarcouncil.com (DEADLINE 9/14/2019)

Discounted Room availablecall 877 475 3827 and use group code NMCO919

Picture from our website.....meeting place and Brian's impressive home.



















Manzano Mountain Circle Loop tour and BBQ Lunch by Fran Gurule

Larry and Lorna Azevedo, Mark and Susan Wing, Dave and Ann Merewether, and Paul Duncan in their Model T's, (Fran Gurule and Dutch Schultis passengers), Stan and Janice Gauna and Vaughn Rockafellow in their modern cars, and Marilyn in the trouble truck met on Saturday June 15, 2019, at the Four Hills shopping center and headed East on old Route 66. We met Vern and Pat Willan in their Model T at our gas stop and continued our tour to Brian Dean's home. We left old Route 66 and made our way up and down the rolling hills of NM-217. We almost lost Mark and Susan due to carburetor trouble but that was soon fixed. No rubber chicken for them! We headed through beautiful mountain woods and made it to Brian's beautiful home. Waiting there were Bruce Daniels, Linda Riel, Jeff Richards, Bob and Robbie Ross, Rita Loy Simmons, Sharron Geilenfeldt, Brian and his friend Marcia Schultis (Dutch's wife).

We toured Brian's stunning log cabin home and shop. Brian and his wife designed and built their home on a piece of paradise on a mountain top in the Manzano Mountains. HIs home includes a staircase built from sawed out logs, several fireplaces, one which was built with soapstone and helps heat not just the room but most of the floor space. The kitchen is divided from the dining area by a beautiful bar which has a fabulous wood top cut from a large log.

Brian provided hamburgers and hotdogs and the fixings, and the rest of us brought side dishes. Everyone enjoyed the delicious meal and the camaraderie.

We returned home via Oak Flats Loop winding down the scenic byway back to Old Route 66 and home. Thanks to our tour coordinators Brian Dean, Paul and Marilyn Duncan, Rita Loy Simmons, and Vaughn Rockafellow.

Tin Lizzies General Membership Meeting Minutes

June 27, 2019

President Paul Duncan opened the meeting at 7:10 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance. There were 23 members in attendance and no visitors.

Minutes of May 23, 2019 meeting were approved as printed in the Enchantment Flyer, June 2019.

Officer Reports:

Vice-President—no raffle this month.

Treasurer—Treasurer Marilyn Duncan reported an initial expense of \$190 for renewal of web site hosting. However, it turned out this was a scam and Marilyn and Mark Wing were able to stop payment on the check (fee of \$37) and reverse the charges. A motion was made and passed to reimburse Mark for his donation of \$37 for the cancelled check fee.. Income included \$10 donation from Paul Beck, \$300 from Power Ford, and \$45 in membership dues from new members. Contact the treasurer if you require more detail.

Membership—Marilyn Duncan reported membership of 101 as of this meeting. We have three new members: Orlando Ortega's brother Nino and wife Rita, his two sons, Joe (and wife Yvonne) and Anthony (and wife Randi). This makes five new members this year. A new roster will be published soon.

Secretary-- Jahn Wright had nothing to report.

Standing Committee Reports:

Car Council—Dave Merewether was absent. John Hayne attended the last Council meeting and helped stuff publicity envelopes for the fall swap meet. The swap meet will be held on the grounds of the Isleta Resort and Casino. Consult the Car Council monthly publicity (emailed to all members) for details of upcoming vehicle-related events.

Email—Jessica Lance was unable to report because of late arrival due to Phil having surgery. Please be sure to include the "who-what-when-where-why" when you submit an item to Jessica to be sent to the membership. Remember we now have a dedicated club email tinlizziesofaba@gmail.com.

Newsletter—Linda Riel: You are always encouraged to submit items for an upcoming newsletter although newsletter length is limited because of the need to publish a few hard copies for members without email. Linda endeavors to publish the newsletter by the first of each month in order that members can refer to it for upcoming events; plan to submit items by, or immediately after, the monthly meeting.

T 'n Vittles—Linda Riel: Our next breakfast is on July 13 at Abuelita's Restaurant located at 6083 Isleta SW hosted by Dave Ferro. <u>PLEASE NOTE TIME CHANGE TO 9:00.</u> The June breakfast was at the Vineyard hosted by Betty Housholder and had five cars and 20 people. Some rides were provided to residents.

Meeting refreshments—Linda Riel: June meeting refreshments were provided by Mark & Susan Wing and Phil & Jessica Lance. Our next meeting July 25 refreshments will be provided by Bob & Robbi Ross. There was an opening for July with the Ross's (Lorna Azevedo volunteered) and is still one for October with the Schwanke's. If you would like to help, please let Linda know.

Website—Mark Wing reported there have been 1017 web site visitors this month. He recently added five events to the web site. They included the event at Power Ford May 25, the Breakfast on June 1, the work parties on Jun 8 and 22, and the Manzano Tour to Brian Dean's on June 15.

Phone—Ann Merewether was not present, but will add your name to her calling list if you need to be called.

Hospitality—Fran Gurule had sent out a get well card to Johnel Scarborough. Contact Fran if you know of someone who deserves a card.

Librarian—Mark Dominguez reported Library items are available to be checked out by members; items are listed on the club website.

Quartermaster—Larry Azevedo reported the supply cabinet is only short one 21" tire.

Historian—Marilyn Duncan reported the club had recently received a large box of Tin Lizzie newsletters.

Announcements:

Please consider joining MTFCA if you haven't—and if already a member, the Vintage Ford Label shows your renewal due date. Prior to your membership expiration, you will also receive a couple of reminders via the Vintage Ford magazine.

See the club web site for details of past work parties.

Brian Dean will write the first technical article for the newsletter and website. In most cases, because of length, an abbreviated version will be published in the newsletter while the full article will be available on the web site.

Kirk Peterson recently participated in the Montana 500 event although not driving his vehicle. Kirk, we hope for a full report soon.

There was a Cider66 event June 29th at the Expo New Mexico requesting antique vehicles; Paul Duncan had details.

Larry Azevedo reminded members of the Independence Day celebration at their home following the Corrales Parade. The village wants parade participants to be in position at the elementary school by 9:00 so plan to leave Larry's 5-10 minutes prior. If you wish to decorate your vehicle at Azevedo's, be there any time after 8:00 a.m. For the picnic, please bring a side dish, salad, or dessert. Lawn chairs are a good idea also—of course you can also enjoy the grass under the old cottonwood tree. Oh yes, this July 4 will be Cole Azevedo's 20th birthday—be ready to celebrate with him. The Model A and Early V-8 clubs are also participating in the day's events.

Power Ford has invited us to participate in their event on Monday, September 2. Notify Paul Duncan if you will attend; Power Ford is requesting names in advance when possible. If they receive the participant list for the end of July, the \$20 judging fee will be waived. Prizes are available for those who wish to be judged.

Ford Day at the State Fair will be Sunday, September 8. We will again park on South Main Street. The location where we parked trailers last year will again be available. Mark Dominguez is coordinating our participation. Model A's and antique tractors will also be present.

Unfinished business:

Dave Ferro and Orlando Ortega, with assistance from Paul and Marilyn Duncan, are planning a tour in the Raton area Wednesday Sept 18 to Sunday September 22, 2019. The theme is "A Trail and Two Rails for Santa Fe". The hub city is Raton, NM and the host hotel is the Best Western located on Clayton Road (US-64). After completing tours centered on Raton, on September 20 the group will trailer to Clayton and stay at the Eklund Hotel until departure on September 22. Other tours will be centered on Clayton. Some of the attractions include Sugarite Canyon State Park, Capulin Volcano National Monument, Folsom Falls, Johnson Mesa, Turkey Creek grasslands in Cibola National Forest, and a couple of museums. There are lots of fun things to see on this tour so please add these dates to your calendar. There will be more details published elsewhere in the newsletter and the web site. Updates will be provided during the summer.

New Business:

Linda Riel asked members to remember the August 18 event at Rich Ford in Edgewood. More details later.

Linda Riel asked the club to consider moving the holiday party to the Solo Club on December 14. A disc jockey would be available and food would be catered. Specific costs are yet to be determined. We have a cancellable reservation at the Cooperage Restaurant. Linda will provide a proposal to President Duncan for club consideration.

Paul Duncan announced a special award: The Big Sister award. This is presented to a member who provides assistance to other club members and is always stepping up to help with projects. This award was presented to Linda Riel for her recent assistance to Bruce Daniel and for assistance in the past to many others in the club. Paul apologized that the actual physical award will have to be presented at a later date.

Raffle: There was no raffle.

Program: There was no program.

Next Monthly Membership Meeting: July 25, 7:00 p.m. at The Vineyard.

President Paul Duncan adjourned the meeting at 8:35 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted by Jahn Wright, Secretary



PO Box 30473 Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473

Be sure to visit one of our local dealers to meet your car purchasing needs:

Our newest supporter

Power Ford

1101 Montano Rd NE Albuquerque, NM 87107 1 866 640 5531







8601 LOMAS BLVD. NE, ALBUQUERQUE, NM 87112 SALES: 1-800-950-6529 | SERVICE: 1-800-917-6016

RICH FORD HAS SUPPORTED THE TIN LIZZIES FOR MANY YEARS.



19 PLAZA LOOP, EDGEWOOD, NM 87015 SALES: 1-800-673-9935 | SERVICE: 1-800-673-9935

ATTENTION: The Tin Lizzies meet on the 4th Thursday of each month (unless otherwise noted) at

The Vineyard 6118 Edith Blvd NE @ 7:00 PM

COME JOIN THE FUN!

"If everyone is moving forward together, then success takes care of itself" Henry Ford